




 REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
OCTOBER 5, 2016

The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on October 5, 2016 at 6:00 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando, Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors David Mauck, Mike Nolan, and Russ Beyersdorf. There were 2 landowners present.

CONSENT AGENDA
     Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of September 7, 2016; driveway permits and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized. 

BANCROFT BLVD. MOWING PROPOSALS
     Mrs. Mullins presented three quotes for mowing the East side of Bancroft Blvd. from Nettleton St. South to Starry St. and the South side of Ortega St. from Bancroft Blvd. to the end of the sidewalk. After discussion the Board accepted the quote from Lawn Shaper Inc.
The performance of Lawn Shaper will be reviewed after 90 days.

BENNETT & PADDOCK ILLEGAL DUMPING
     It was brought to the Districts attention that a resident is dumping tires into the secondary easement off of Paddock Street. The District will look into this.

SPC HOMES, INC. LAWSUIT - UPDATE
     Legal Counsel advised they are still working with the defendant’s counsel and the case meeting is scheduled for the 18th of October at 2:00 p.m. They anticipate Mediation to be scheduled in December.

PLURIS & ORANGE COUNTY WATER DISCUSSIONS
     Mr. Nolan discussed the resident’s interest in learning more about the costs involved with Orange County Utilities. 




LAKE DAVIS FAMILY FISHING DAY
     The Board commented on the success of the 1st Annual Lake Davis Family Fishing Day Event. Approximately 268 residents attended the event. A great time was had by all. We would like to note that Mr. Cecil Davis’ family was in attendance. They expressed their gratitude for such a wonderful family day, and were honored to be a part of it. 

HURRICANE MATTHEW
     The District Manager advised the office will close and all personnel will be sent home at 12:00 p.m. on Thursday, October 6th. The office will remain closed until Hurricane Matthew passes. Mrs. Mullins anticipates staff to be on hand Saturday, October 8, 2016 to evaluate any damages.


	
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 7:18 P.M.
